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Wenatchee School District No. 246 

Wenatchee, Washington 
Minutes of  January 25 , 2011 

Regular Board Meeting   
Board        Staff      
Kevin Gilbert, President     Brian Flones, Superintendent 
Gary Callison, Vice President     Cabinet  
Walter Newman      
Laura Jaecks  
 
I.  REGULAR MEETING – 7:00 p.m. 

Kevin Gilbert, Board President, opened the regular board meeting at the District Office at 7:00 p.m., with 
the Pledge of Allegiance. Jesús Hernández was excused due to a business trip. 
 
III.  CONSENT AGENDA 
President Kevin Gilbert asked for a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Motion made by Laura Jaecks, 
seconded by Gary Callison, the motion carried unanimously.  The following items included in the consent 
agenda:  

 
1) MINUTES of Minutes of Board Meeting 1/11/11. 

 
 2) PERSONNEL REPORT:  

PREPARED BY:  Lisa Turner, Human Resources Director 
January 25th, 2011 personnel report is on file. 

 
3) VOUCHERS  - January 25, 2011 
PREPARED BY:  Karen Walters, Director of Accounting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
4)  SURPLUS REPORT:  

FROM: Karen Walters, Director of Accounting 
DATE: January 25th 2011 
SUBJECT: Declaration of Surplus on file 
 

5)  CONTRACTS January 25th 2011:  None 
 
IV. CITIZEN COMMENT: None 
 
V.  ASB REPORTS:   

• WHS: Elenore Bastian reported on activities at the high. 
o Talent Show proceeds are going to a WHS grad with a pre-leukemia condition 
o Report on the “Unplug to Connect” Event 

• WSHS: None 
 

VI.  SPECIAL REPORTS: 
1) City of Wenatchee – Storm Water Retention Project 
Steve King of the City of Wenatchee Public Works provided the following in a Power-point to the board. 
The discussion followed on the following points. 
Western Hills Storm Water Facility: 

• Vicinity Map was provided as a reference to John Newbery School & play field 
• No. 1 Canyon Drainage July 28th Storm Event Pictures 

o Flooded a number of homes during storm event and again during snow melt 
o Most do not realize they are in the extreme event storm area because it is a 20-30-40 year 

event on average, but has been worse (’74)  
o Extreme event puts water in the field, poor soil conditions, traps debris & contaminates  

• Western Hills Park – July 29th  Event Pictures    
• Western Hills Storm Water Facility 

o Joint-use storm-water & recreational facility 
o Storm pipe runs under the field 
o Benefits urban storm-water system & the No. 1 Canyon Drainage 

• Examples: 

January 2011 
General Fund: 
545704-545948 totaling $530,914.67 
Capital Projects Fund: 
545949-545951 totaling $11,137.29 
Associated Student Body Fund: 
545952-545991 totaling $44,623.52 
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o Sterling Middle School storm-water facility pictures as examples 
o Recreation Field, Vancouver, BC (above ground storm-water facility) 

• #1 Canyon Flood Zones 2010 Map 
• Water Quality: Big concern 

o Urban Storm-water 
 National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit 
 Conveyance system drains 
 Metals & oil is early drain off 
 Canyon – Native soil is clay, does not drain, hardens 

• City Responsibility to clean up soil and test it to make sure arsenic has not been reintroduced into the 
soil. 

o Canyon Drains (Land Use) 
o Sediment Removal 

 Pre-setting basin (fence) 
o Monitoring 
o Challenge of No.1 Canyon is in the County 
o Ultimate Solution 

 NW Hydraulic Report (1996) & Army Corps Studies 
 Flood Control District 
 Canyon Detention Facilities 

Discussion points: 
 Land now covered by streets, housing thumbprint, roofs, lawns and ground cover, limiting the 

contamination that is flowing from those areas once covered by orchards. 
 Canyon run off does not contain the chemicals & contaminates as does the lower lands 
 What is funding of possible unexpected clean-up, is funding banked?  There are funds for this through the 

City Storm Water Utilities Budget. 
 Philippe Subdivision mud run off is an area of concern 
 Currently WSD are neighbors to the issue but when swap occurs will city still be responsible for cleanup? 

City Storm Water Utilities will be responsible for all run off contamination and will provide resurfacing, 
replanting etc. 

 Underlying easement - ownership is City Storm-Water Utilities  
 Timeline for Facilities build 
 Not a lot of opportunities for us  
Ms. Jaecks asked for Dr. Glen Klock, Certified Professional Soil Scientist, to comment on concerns. 

 He is concerned about a permanent fix and had several questions and made suggestions to 
address these problems.  

 Clay carrier of pesticides and movement of those pesticides  
 July’s storm minor compared to some in years past 
 Protecting by bonding? 
 Clean-up must be clear, doesn’t leave WSD holding the bag 
 What are the standards to take action? 

Mr. King agreed and explained that anything we do is a temporary fix until we can address the canyon run off 
and several other issues. Those areas are also Chelan County property. The Canyon Detention Facilities is 
years off, meanwhile we need to address immediate problem with a best scenario temporary fix.  Dr. Klock 
said he was satisfied with some of the reasoning behind the city’s proposal after attending the meeting and 
hearing Mr. Kings explanations and description, and assurance of taking responsibility of cleaning up the 
problems.    
Continued discussion: 
 Need more public comment 
 More education process for the public and board 
 More design done on overall plan 
 City Council has embraces this issue 
 What does City want from WSD? 

o Mutual benefit for better play area 
o Better system to control issues 

Mr. Flones pointed out that the soil has already most likely been contaminated after the recent storm and 
WSD cleaned & resurfaced those fields in recent years according to the Dept. of Ecology guidelines.  Mr. 
Flones feels we need more feedback before any decisions are made.  It is two years out before we need to do 
anything.  He asked the City to please share any community feedback that they get.  Ms. Jaecks would like to 
see it done sooner than later to keep public informed.  Make our place in this whole situation clear to the 
community.  We need to make sure liability is clear and conditions of the lease are clear.  Mr. Flones asked 
board to get questions to he or Lindee Akers so that we may collect the information for more conversation in 
the near future. 
 
The board thanked Mr. King and city representatives for attending and taking the time to explain the City 
Storm Utilities plan.  They invited the city back at a later date when they have collected more data.   
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2) WVC Land Exchange Agreement: 
WSD Legal Counsel, Phil Johnson, presented the following summary of the agreement and took questions 
from the board and superintendent. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Discussion followed: 

 The board wanted an update on the status of WVC in reference to the agreement 
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 Foundation is good with the agreement, may be some word-smithing, but other than 
that it most likely looks good. 

 WVC is waiting for the state to make decisions, there is a Real Estate Acquisition 
Department - hasn’t finished their review.  We are waiting for their correspondence.  
It is out of the college’s hands at this point. 

 Timing is important to be ready when the decision is made to go forward. 
• Schedule Public Meeting 
• Follow legal guidelines 
• Take commitment on merit of agreement 
• Adopt Resolution 

 Appraisal is still valid, close 120 days after agreement signed 
 Can move forward to get everything in place for signing:  

 
 Cell Tower Lease discussed – must keep 
 First Right of Refusal goes to college 
 Dates discussed and access to the building timing 

Decision made to start the process now so when the word comes from the state on their decision we will have 
all our steps in order. 
The board thanked Mr. Johnson for all his work and help. 
 
VII. OLD BUSINESS: 
 
1)  WSSDA Recommended changes to the 2000 Policies series update. 
Assistant Superintendent Jodi Smith presented the recommended 2000 Policies series to the board for final 
approval and adoption.  The board asked for one change to Policy No. 2126 to change the “and” to “or” in 
reference to offering evening or weekend meetings for parents.  Brief discussion. 
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MOTION MADE: Walter Newman made the motion to approve & adopt the 2000 Board Policy series 
updates & changes as presented and recommended by Ms. Smith and WSSDA.  This motion also covers the 
recommended deleted policies. 
SECONDED: By Laura Jaecks 
APPROVED: Unanimously 
 
VIII. NEW BUSINESS: 
1) 3000 Policy Series 1st Reading 
Presented by Executive Director Chet Harum as follows: 
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Mr. Harum gave a run down on the policies and asked the board to review them and contact him with 
questions or suggestions in the next couple weeks.  They will go up for adoption at the February 22nd board 
meeting.  There was a brief discussion on the wording in the Open Campus Policy No. 3242.  Board members 
felt it should be more specific, since seniors and juniors are eligible for open campus during lunch.  They also 
asked questions about ASB and Non-ASB funds, Mr. Vandervort and Ms. Northcutt helped to clarify the 
difference.  Mr. Harum will check into the procedure for Policy No. 3242 and grammar in Policy No. 3224. 
The board thanked Mr. Harum, Ms. Smith and Ms. Akers for their work on the formatting of the work charts 
for the policy series. It is much easier for the Board to follow. 
 
2) 2011-12 School Calendar Options: 
HR Director, Lisa Turner presented the calendar options to the board.  She stated that the Option “C” had 
the most support from the district staff. 
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Brief discussion followed.  The board thanked Ms. Turner. 
 

MOTION MADE: Laura Jaecks made the motion to approve the “Option C” proposed Wenatchee School 
District student calendar for school year 2011-12 as presented by Lisa Turner, HR Director. 
SECONDED: By Walter Newman 
APPROVED: Unanimously 
 
IX.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

 Laura Jaecks has been invited to speak at the Lewis & Clark PTA on February 1st meeting at 7 
p.m., she gave an open invitation to others to attend. 

 Gary Callison extended a thank you to the schools and asked that a thank you be sent via email to 
everyone for their support of the board and for the kind words and gifts. 

 
X. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 

 Ms. Marcy A Horne received the 2011 Civil Rights & Social Justice Award, letter of 
congratulatory was shared from Dennis Johnson, City of Wenatchee Mayor. 

 Executive Session at the next board meeting for superintendent’s performance review 
 Thurs. WenEA executive meeting, D.O. at 4 – 5 pm. Mr. Gilbert and Mr. Newman will attend. 
 Downtown Association and Rotary along with Bart Clemmons, Rufus Woods and June Darling 

will attend the Feb. 22nd board meeting. 
 
XI. MEETING ADJOURNED:  
President Gilbert adjourned the meeting at 8:35 p.m.  
 
 
_______________________________     _________________________________Date________ 
President            Superintendent  
 
 
 


